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PROCEEDINGS OF INTERNAL QUALITY ASSURANCE CELL MEETING  

NOVEMBER 12, 2022 

A meeting of IQAC was held on 12 November, 2022 at 9:30 am in the college campus. 

Following members were present on the occasion: 

 Dr. S.S Thind, Secretary, College Governing Council (Prof, Dept. of Food Science & 

Nutrition, PAU, Ludhiana)  

 S. Santokh Singh Gill (Principal, Govt. Sr. Sec. School, President Alumni Association) 

 Mr. Jaskaranjeet Singh (Math Teacher in Govt. School) 

 Mr. Gurbeer Singh (Math Teacher in Govt. School)  

 Dr Pargat Singh Garcha Principal, GHG Khalsa College of Education, Gurusar Sadhar) 

 Dr Manu Chadha (IQAC Coordinator) 

 Dr. Rachhpal Singh (Staff Representatives) 

 Dr. Mini Sharma (Staff Representatives) 

 Ms. Gagandeep Kaur (Student Representatives) 

 Ms. Ramandeep Kaur (Student Representatives) 

At the outset Dr. Manu Chadha, IQAC Coordinator in the college provided a brief introduction 

about the objectives of holding IQAC quarterly meetings.  She gave an overview of the previous 

IQAC meeting (July 30, 2022) along with the implementation of the various valued suggestions 

provided by the members of IQAC Cell in the meetings. For the current meeting following 

agenda were put before the member of IQAC Cell:  

Agenda for IQAC Meeting 12 November 2022 

Agenda Resolution 

Presentation of action taken 

report 

Dr. Manu Chadha gave an overview of the previous IQAC meeting 

(July 2022) along with the implementation of the various valued 

suggestions provided by the members of IQAC Cell in the meetings. 

Annual Convocation of 

three colleges 

As this was the pending work from the last IQAC resolutions due to 

administrative reasons, so now College is planning in collaboration 

with its sister institutes to organize annual convocation in the month 
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of  January/February (2023) in the Degree College Auditorium.  

Organization of 

FDP/Workshop 

College will organize a Faculty Development Programme on the 

theme OER/Research Ethics in collaboration with the sister institutes 

in the coming three months.  

PowerPoint presentation 

competitions 

An intersection PowerPoint presentation competition will be 

organized in the college campus. All the students will be encouraged 

to participate in the event. The best presentations will be 

acknowledged in the annual function. 

House examination and 

Remedial/Enrichment 

Classes 

House examination for the B.Ed. Semester I, M.Ed. Semester I &III 

will be held in the second week of December. Remedial/ Enrichment 

classes will be planned as per the performance of students in house 

examination.  

Workshop on Mapping of 

POs and COs 

The College will organize a workshop in collaboration with GHG 

College of Pharmacy so as to orient the faculty in the formation of 

Programme Outcomes and Course Outcomes during house 

examination days.   

Field visit and Tour/Trip 

 

College will organize a field visit/ Trip in the month of December for 

the students. 

Value Added Courses in 

Communication Skills/Soft 

Skills- Enrolment and 

Implementation 

 

College will organize a value-added course in communication 

Skills/Soft Skills. As it was decided in last IQAC also but due to 

ongoing admissions and Internship of students, its shifted to next three 

months. For the smooth conduct of the course, language lab software 

has already been upgraded and the students will be enrolled in the 

course shortly. 

Roll of Honour, College 

Color, Merit Certificate 

In order to acknowledge the achievements of students in 

Academic/Cultural/Sports arenas, College is planning to award them 

with Roll of Honour, College Colour and merit certificates at the 

Annual Function.  

Student Exchange/Faculty 

Exchange programmes. 

 

College is planning to hold student exchange/ faculty Exchange 

Programme with Bombay Teachers’ Training College, Mumbai in the 

last week of December. The team of students and faculty is planning 
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to visit College premises in the last week of December and will stay in 

the College hostel and guest room respectively. They will be 

interacting with the students in the college as well as visit Internship 

schools. Students and faculty from the College will visit the Bombay 

Teachers Training College as a part of Faculty Exchange Programme 

in the month of March. 

Submission of IIQA and 

thereby SSR for NAAC 

Cycle 3 Reaccreditation. 

 

IIQA and SSR for NAAC Cycle 3 Reaccreditation will be submitted 

shortly. The preparation and uploading documents and data for this 

purpose is in its final stage.  

Strengthening of Placement 

Cell  

As college Placement Cell has already held two placement drives in 

the month of September and October, It will put more efforts in 

coming day to strengthen the cell and achieve the objectives for which 

it has been formed. As suggested by S. Santokh Singh Gill (IQAC 

member and President Alumni Association) a well-organized 

workshop on resume writing will be planned. After resume writing 

Workshop, all students resume will be prepared under the supervision 

of mentor in charges by placement cell. 

Green Initiative scholarship 

for students 

To promote green practices in the college, the College is planning to 

give cash incentives to students commuting on bicycle. They will be 

provided incentive under Green Initiative Scholarship. 

Development of More e-

resources 

College will encourage faculty members as well as students for the 

development of more e-resources. E-lessons (Video Lessons) will be 

recorded. The e-resources will be uploaded on the Learning 

management system as well as the Youtube Channel of the College.  

Government funded 

Research Projects/Seminar 

As with the continuous motivation of the research cell, some of the 

faculty members has applied for major/minor research projects to 

ICSSR. Proposal for Seminar grants are also sent to the authorities. 

Faculty will be encouraged and empowered to the next level to apply 

for Government funded Research Projects/ Seminar in future too for 

various funding agencies 
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MOU with MIER College 

Jammu (An Autonomous 

College) 

IQAC cell is in process to finalize one MOU with MIER College 

Jammu (An Autonomous College) for sharing best practices in 

teaching, learning and Research. Consultancy services can be 

strengthened with the MOU. We are hopeful that by the end of this 

month or the next month it will be finalized. 

 

Suggestions put forth by the IQAC Members: 

 Dr. Dr. S.S Thind, Secretary, College Governing Council (Prof, Dept. of Food Science 

& Nutrition, PAU, Ludhiana) congratulated Principal Dr. Pargat Singh Garcha, faculty as 

well as students for giving wonderful performance in Zonal and Interzonal Youth and 

Heritage Festival. Dr. Thind recommended to organize a course in soft Skills for the 

students of B.Ed. and M.Ed. in order to have better placement prospective. 

Mr. Santokh Singh Gill:  

1. Mr. Santokh Singh Gill suggested holding a well-organized Resume Writing Workshop 

by inviting experts from the field. He elaborated his suggestion by saying that students 

aspiring for getting placement must mention the link of his/her recorded lesson in the 

Resume. 

2. Resume of the students must be well scrutinized before getting its final version. 

3. College must organize activities in the form of participation in morning assembly, 

Powerpoint Presentation Competitions etc. in order to enhance their oral Skills. Students 

must be encouraged to give their presentation with no paper reading on their part. 

Dr. Gurbeer Singh: 

1. Dr. Gurbeer recommended uploading the lessons from school content on the College 

Website so as the students as well as school faculty could be benefitted from the creative 

techniques/ ideas used by students as well as college faculty for teaching school related 

content. 

2. He also suggested uploading teaching learning material aid related ideas for the school 

students on the College website. 
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Dr. Pargat Singh Garcha 

Dr. Pargat Singh Garcha proposed to send one proposal to SCERT for organizing refresher 

Course/ Workshop for the school faculty as well as students in inline or offline mode for 

updating them regarding new development in education sector in light of NEP 2020. The 

proposal for the same will be sent to SCERT in the coming days by IQAC Cell. 

Dr. Jaskaranjeet  Singh 

1. Dr. Jaskaranjeet Singh recommended that College must record best lessons of students as 

well as faculty for the school related content and the same must be uploaded on the 

college website so that the school students as well as teachers could draw benefit from it. 

2.  Dr. Jaskaranjeet Singh further suggested that college faculty could act as resource 

persons in school functions/activities so that a link could be established for mutual 

benefit of students in school as well as teacher education colleges. 

3. He advised that students must be given incentives for writing best resumes. 

 

 

 

 

 




